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St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Cary is home to an active, caring, and diverse congregation of the Episcopal Diocese of North 

Carolina.  Through corporate worship, spiritual development, fellowship, and service we continue to grow together in faith.  We 

strive to be Christ's welcoming, reconciling, and transforming presence in the world through our many and varied ministries. 

Dear Friends: 

As we engage upon this journey of Advent, we are invited to enter deeply 

into a time of waiting and watchfulness.  Not so much waiting and watching for 

Christmas, but rather for the fullness of Christ in our lives and in our world.  

Please join us for Adult Formation offerings on Sunday mornings at 10:15 a.m. 

and Wednesday Evenings at 7:00 p.m.  See details in Adult Formation articles 

(pp. 11-13) of the newsletter.  

In the midst of this Advent season, we will celebrate something very 

special in our parish, the ordination to the priesthood of the Rev. Javier 

Almendárez Bautista on December 17.  Javier will be ordained at the 

Canterbury School Chapel in Greensboro.  The following day, December 18, 

Javier will celebrate the Eucharist for the first time at St. Paul’s.  What a special 

time in the life of our parish and in Javier’s life as well.  I’ll be letting you know 

more in a letter I’ll be sending to the parish.   

Please join us as we gather over the next few weeks.   
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December 4  

Second Sunday 
of Advent 

St. Nicholas will join us at the 9:00 and 11:15 a.m. liturgies. 
 

Youth Pageant at 7:00 p.m.  

December 11 

Third Sunday 
of Advent 

9:00 liturgy – Children’s Christmas Pageant 

December 18 

Fourth Sunday 
of Advent 

4:00 p.m. – Advent Lessons and Carols 

December 24 

Christmas Eve 

4:00 p.m.  Child-friendly celebration of the Eucharist with a 
special homily for all the children.   

7:00 p.m.  A celebration of the Eucharist filled with 
wonderful Christmas Carols.   

10:30 p.m.  A celebration of the Eucharist that concludes 
near midnight making this service our “Midnight 
Mass.”  

December 25 

Christmas Day 

10:00 a.m.  Gather on Christmas Day for a quiet, 
contemplative celebration of the Eucharist.  There 
will not be a 7:30 a.m. service.  

January 1, 2017  7:30 a.m.  Eucharist Rite I  

10:00 a.m.  Lessons and Carols with Eucharist  
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Vestry 

Warden’s Corner 
In this, my last Warden's Corner, I 

would like to express my gratitude for 

the parishioners, clergy, and staff of St. 

Paul's.  Over the past three years, and 

especially in the past year, I have been 

able to witness the beautiful work of our 

parish.  I have witnessed parishioners 

give of themselves to administrative 

work and the maintenance and upkeep of 

our parish facilities, take care of one 

another in difficult times, and give of 

their time and talent day after day.  

Outside of the parish, we have engaged 

and listened to the call to “Go to 

Galilee,” through building homes for 

Habitat for Humanity, packaging meals 

for Stop Hunger Now, setup and provide 

hospitality for homeless families at 

Family Promise (formerly WIHN), 

welcome three refugee families to Wake 

County, donate over 10 tons of food to 

Urban Ministries through the Little Red 

Wagon, make homes safer and warmer 

in Appalachia with Appalachian Service 

Project (ASP), and the list goes on.   

Thank you to the clergy and staff of 

St. Paul's.  Most parishioners do not see 

the day in, day out work of clergy and 

staff, but they work tirelessly for the 

mission and values of St. Paul's.  It has 

been a pleasure to work with all of you.   

The St. Paul's Vestry is one of the 

finest group of folks that I have worked 

with: their dedication to the parishioners 

and their love of parish is obvious.  A 

special shout out to the 

folks which I have been 

serving with for the past three 

years, Charlotte Heath, Dave 

Mackie, and Dan Loughlin – Thank 

You! And a special thank you to Dan 

Loughlin who has taken on more projects 

in one year than most vestry members 

take on their entire three years, 

especially for his work and leadership on 

this year's Stewardship Campaign.   

When you see the newly elected 

vestry members – Ron Barbee, Olivia, 

Delahaye, Bill Gautier, and Victor Talbird 

– please extend a “Thank You” to them as 

well.  I greatly appreciate their 

willingness to take on their new roll as 

vestry members, I am sure they will 

bring wonderful perspectives to our St. 

Paul’s community.   

As I transition out of my role as Senior 

Warden and back to being a parishioner 

in the pews, I wish to thank Sherri 

Hubbard, who served as Junior Warden 

this year.  She is a shining light for St. 

Paul's, and I look forward to her 

leadership in 2017!   

My final thank you is to my husband, 

Brian, and our two sons who have spent 

countless hours at St. Paul's  It is because 

of their support that I was able to serve 

our parish community.   

 Your Senior Warden, 

  Julia Rudy 

About Our Church 
We express our sympathy to Katherine 

Evaul for the death of her mother, Linda 

Haenchen; to Lorraine Greco, for the 

death of her cousin, Sue Field;  and to 

Patricia Costello, for the death of her 

aunt, Dorothy Scheg.   

We rejoice in the baptism of Timothy 

Edward Hibberd, son of Owen and 

Colette Hibberd; and of Jason Carter 

Hornick, Jr., son of Jason and Patricia 

Hornick.    

Submitted by Melanie Fairbrother 
Office Manager 

Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 
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Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 

Do you like to read a good mystery?  

Come join us on the 1st Tuesday of every 

other month to discuss some of your 

favorite books.  Our next meeting is 

Tuesday December 6th, at 7:00 p.m.  We 

are reading Plum Pudding Murder by 

Joanne Fluke.  The book for our January 

meeting, on Tuesday the 3rd, has not yet 

been chosen.   

We meet at the Starbucks, 1107 Cary 

Towne Blvd. – near the Cary Towne Mall.  

If you have any questions, please contact 

Sarah Collins 919-757-2086.   

Submitted by Sarah Collins 

Mystery Book Club meets at Starbucks 

Women’s Study Group 
The Women’s Study Group will meet 

Tuesday, December 13th, from 12:00 – 

1:30 p.m. in the bride’s room to discuss 

Raney by Clyde Edgerton.   The Atlanta 

Journal-Constitution wrote: “Raney 

appears to be a harmless little novel, but 

readers should be warned: The book is 

dangerous.  It is one of those rare 

volumes that causes uncontrollable fits of 

laughter and makes normally quiet, shy 

people read passages aloud.  Raney 

herself is a masterpiece.”  This will be a 

fun book to discuss so we hope you will 

join us.     

In January, we will meet on the 10th to 

discuss Convictions: How I Learned What 

Matters Most by Marcus Borg.  Mark your 

calendars.  In February, we will discuss 

The Secret Chord: A Novel by Geraldine 

Brooks. 

We would love to have you join us for 

our discussions – even if you haven’t 

finished the book!  If you have any 

questions, contact Leah Dail at 

LeahDail@gmail.com.    

Submitted by Leah Dail 

mailto:LeahDail@gmail.com?subject=Women's%20Study%20Group
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Youth Advent Play 

Hospitality, Parish Life, and Pastoral Care 

Kids' club will be open 

during the 4:00 p.m. Christmas 

Eve family service.  

Kids' club will be closed Dec. 

25th and Jan. 1st for the holidays.  

As always, the cry room / 

bride's room is available during 

church services for families with 

little ones.  

May you and your family receive 

an abundance of love and joy this 

holiday season.  Merry Christmas 

and Happy New Year!   

Submitted by Laura Gorman 

A Note from the Nursery 

The Arts & Crafts Festival for 

Outreach took place on Saturday, 

November 12.  It was a great shopping 

opportunity, as dozens of artisans filled 

the parish hall and other rooms in the 

church with their handmade items.  

Festival goers enjoyed the bake sale and 

coffee, bought books at bargain prices, 

won a variety of raffle prizes, and were 

treated to a handbell concert and a 

strolling quartet of carolers.  Our 

planning committee wishes to thank the 

many parishioners who contributed to 

the success of our event this year.  We 

received generous donations of beautiful 

handmade items and delicious baked 

goods.  Volunteers staffed the different 

areas of the festival, transported tables, 

put out signs, distributed fliers, kept our 

website up to date, counted the 

proceeds, and helped out with numerous 

other tasks.  Thanks to all of you, we were 

able to raise $$5964 for outreach.  Our 

single largest contribution was from 

Prayer Stitchers, who raised $1638.  

Thank you, all!    

Submitted by Sally Moller 

Arts & Crafts Festival – 2016 

YES!  The Youth are putting on an 

Advent play, “The Best Christmas 

Pageant Ever,” as a gift to the parish.  

Our youth(ful) thespians are looking 

forward to entertaining not only our 

parishioners both young and old, but 

also imparting a little bit of spiritual 

cheer in keeping with the season.  The 

play will be Sunday, December 4, at 

7:00 p.m. in the chapel.  Mark your 

calendars now and we hope to see you 

all in December!   

Submitted by Sherri Hubbard 

Ministry of  the Week 

 

Dec 4 Altar Guild 

Dec 11 
Children’s Ministries / 
Fellowship 

Dec 18 Stay at Home Parents 

Dec 25 
No Coffee Hour  
(Christmas Day) 
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Education and Spiritual Development 

Cursillo Weekend – June 8-11, 2017  
If you are looking for something 

more in your spiritual life, or if you need 

a “kick-start,” you may want to consider 

attending the next Cursillo Weekend 

being conducted in the Diocese of NC.  

The weekend will be held at St. Paul’s 

Episcopal Church in Cary, NC, June 8-11. 

Cursillo is a spiritual renewal 

ministry in the Episcopal Church for men 

and women.  During the course of the 

weekend, you hear and discuss talks 

given by lay persons and clergy about 

how the community of faith experiences 

God’s love.  The Book of Common Prayer 

is used for all worship services.  Music is 

also a major part of the weekend. 

Please pray for the Cursillo Weekend 

and pray for God’s guidance if you 

should be a part of the weekend. 

For more information about this 

Cursillo Weekend, please contact Rev. 

Candy Snively at 919-380-7101 or 

candy.snively@att.net.  Also check out 

the Cursillo website at nccursillo.org. 
Submitted by Candy Snively 

Preschool News 
November was a special month of 

thanks at the preschool.  The children are 

thankful for their family, friends, 

teachers, food, and of course their toys!  

Ms. Laura and I are thankful the children 

are doing such a fantastic job being kind 

friends, active learners, and creative 

artists all while having tons of fun!   

Graceful Expressions dancers visited 

the preschool and presented part of “The 

Nutcracker” to the children.  The 

children were enthralled with the 

beautiful costumes and dancing!  They 

even got to practice some of the dance 

moves.  The performance is always such 

a special treat!   

The annual 4’s and TK Thanksgiving 

Feast was enjoyed by all.  The children 

loved eating the feast all together!   

As the Christmas holiday nears, 

excitement is in the air about Jesus’ 

birthday!  The 3, 4, and 5 year olds are 

busy preparing for the annual Christmas 

program which will be held Thursday, 

December 15th at noon in the church.  All 

are welcome to see the precious children 

singing the Christmas songs they 

prepared for their moms, dads, 

grandparents, and friends.  We will enjoy 

“Happy Birthday Jesus” cake 

in the parish hall following 

the program.  

The preschool will be 

closed December 16th – 

January 2nd for Christmas 

break.  Students will return 

to school on Tuesday, 

January 3rd, 2017. 

As the 2016 year comes 

to a close, 2017 brings us 

registration for the 2017-

2018 school year.  

Registration information will be sent 

home to current students in January.  

Please mark your calendars for Open 

House on Thursday, January 19th at 7:00 

p.m. in the parish hall. 

Please share this information with any 

family, friends, or neighbors who are in 

need of a warm, nurturing, and loving 

environment for their preschool child. 

Come LOVE, LEARN, LAUGH with us!  

We would like to wish everyone a 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 

from the preschool!  

Enjoy all those special holiday 

moments with your loved ones. 

Blessings,  

Brooke Bowersox and Laura Gorman 

Preschool December Dates 
Dec 15th- Christmas Program  

 12:00 noon in the church  

Dec 16th- Jan 2nd – No School 

 Christmas break  

Jan 3rd – Preschool resumes 

Jan 16th – No School 

Jan 19th – Open House 

 7:00p.m. in the Parish Hall 

Jan 26th – Snowball Dance  

Jan 27th – No School 

mailto:candy.snively@att.net?subject=Cursillo
http://www.nccursillo.org


Children’s 

Ministries 

Christine Ingram 

Children’s 

Ministries Director 

467-1477, ext. 19 

Come one, come 

all!  Come big and 

small!  Come hear the 

story of Christmas!  

Please join the 

children of St. Paul’s 

as they present “The 

Story of Christmas” on 

Dec. 11 at the 9:00 

a.m. service.  Angels, 

shepherds, wise men, 

animals, soldiers, and 

the Holy Family will 

all be ready to share 

their talents and 

excitement with you as they 

tell the story of Jesus’ birth.  

After the pageant, join us in 

the parish hall for a festive 

coffee hour.  We still have 

openings for non-speaking 

actors and actresses (no prior 

experience necessary), so 

please contact Christine 

Ingram if your child would 

like to participate in the 

pageant.   

Christmas Pageant–December 11, 2016 

at the 9:00 AM Service 

Education and Spiritual Development 
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Children’s Stewardship is Growing!  
A huge thank you to our children for 

their growing generosity!  Their “little 

brown” stewardship basket has collected 

almost $700!  All money collected in this 

basket goes toward the donation fees 

required to host our on-site Note in the 

Pocket Sort Day on June 4, 2017!  Keep 

those dollars rolling in!   

Sunday School / Children’s Chapel on 

“Vacation”  
The fall semester of Sunday school 

will conclude on December 4, 2016.  

Sunday school will resume on January 8, 

2017.  Children’s chapel at 11:15 a.m. 

service is currently on vacation until 

January 8, 2017, and the 9 a.m. Children’s 

chapel will be on vacation starting Dec. 

11 through January 8, 2017. 

Thank you for your understanding as 

we give our Sunday school teachers and 

children’s chapel volunteers a much 

needed holiday break.   

Communion Classes 
Communion classes will be taught 

March 12, 19, and 26, 2017 during the 

Sunday school hour (place to be 

announced).  Classes are taught by 

clergy and are open to all children in 1st 

grade and up that have not received 

prior communion education.  Classes are 

cumulative and children are encouraged 

to attend all 3 classes.  Class participant 

registration will be available in late 

January (watch the weekly Children’s 

Ministries email for additional 

information).  Participants must be 

baptized prior to communion class 

participation.  

During the Sunday school hour March 

19, a parent communion class, also 

taught by the clergy, will be offered to all 

parents of children participating in 

communion classes.  However, everyone 

is welcome to attend!   

A special communion celebration 

will be held on April 2 at the 9:00 a.m. 

service for those children that have 

completed the classes (dress attire is 

recommended), and a coffee hour to 

honor the children will immediately 

follow the service.  
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Pre-EYC Update 
Our growing group of Pre-EYCers 

has been very busy this fall!  After 

Reverse Trick or Treating in October, this 

energetic group helped with the 

Stewardship Brunch and then enjoyed a 

Thankful Celebration!  In December the 

Pre-EYCers will perform some outreach 

projects at their Christmas Party (Dec. 4) 

and visit Note in the Pocket to help sort 

and stack donated clothing.  More 

outreach projects are planned for the 

spring, including an afternoon of 

volunteering at the Food Bank, helping at 

the Brown Bag Ministry and helping 

around the church. 

Pre-EYC is open to all 4th and 5th 

graders.  We meet on the 2nd and 4th 

Sundays of each month, late September 

through mid-May.  Meetings are held in 

the parish hall from 11:15 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

and include lunch.  We focus on 

fellowship, food, fun, and outreach.  

Please contact Christine Ingram if your 

child would like to participate.  

2016-17 Children’s Ministry Calendar 

Date  Event 

Feb 26 Note in the Pocket Collection Drive Ends 

Feb 28 Pancake Supper 5 pm-7 pm 

Mar. 1 Ash Wednesday service for Families 5:45 pm 

Mar. 5 
Sunday School Teacher Appreciation Brunch  

11:15 am 

Mar. 11 Pre-EYC to Food Bank 2 - 4 pm 

Mar. 12 
PJ Service / Daylight Saving Time Begins/

Communion Class #1 

Mar. 19 Communion Class #2 

Mar. 25-26 Pre-EYC Retreat 

Mar. 26 Communion Class #3 

Apr. 2 
Communion Celebration 9 am / Note in the Pocket 

Collection Drive 

Apr. 9 
Palm Sunday / No Sunday School / Note in the 

Pocket Collection Drive 

Apr. 14 Good Friday Service for Children 10 am 

Apr. 16 
Easter Egg Hunt / Bishop Visit / Confirmation / No 

SS / No CC / Note in the Pocket Collection 
Drive Ends 

Apr. 22 Note in the Pocket Fun Run 

Apr. 23 
Pre-EYC Family Picnic / Playground Clean Up 

Day 

May 7 Last Day of Sunday School 

May 14 Mother's Day / No SS / 5th Grade Recognition 

June 4 Note in the Pocket Sort Day at St. Paul’s 

Date  Event 

Dec. 3 Pre-EYC to Note in the Pocket 12 Noon-1:30 pm 

Dec 4 
St. Nicholas Sunday / Last Day of SS / Pre-EYC 

Christmas Party at 11:15 am 

Dec 9 Christmas Pageant Rehearsal 5:45-8:00 pm 

Dec 10 Christmas Pageant Rehearsal 9 am-12 noon 

Dec 11 
Christmas Pageant 9 am Service / No Children’s 

Chapel or Sunday School 

Dec 18 
No Children’s Chapel / No Sunday School / No Pre-

EYC 

Dec 24 Christmas Eve Service for Young Families- 4 pm 

Dec 25 
CHRISTMAS DAY / No Children’s Chapel / No 

Sunday School / No Pre-EYC 

Jan 1 No Children’s Chapel / No Sunday School  

Jan 8 
Sunday School and Children’s Chapel Resumes / Pre

-EYC Playground Clean-up 

Jan 22 Pre-EYC bowling with EYC in the afternoon 

Feb 4 Teddy Bear Tea 10:30 am-12 noon 

Feb 5 Note in the Pocket Collection Drive begins 

Feb 12 
Pre-EYC Meeting / Note in the Pocket Collection 

Drive continues 

Feb 19 Note in the Pocket Collection Drive continues 

Feb 25 Pre-EYC to Brown Bag Ministry 9:15-11:30 am 

Teddy Bear Tea-Feb. 4 
Looking for something special to do 

with your younger child or grandchild?  

Join us on Feb. 4 at 10:30 a.m. in the 

parish hall for our third annual Teddy 

Bear Tea.  Children are welcome to bring 

their favorite doll or stuffed animal and 

enjoy some special treats and fun with 

you and their “stuffed” friends.  More 

information about this fun event will be 

available after Christmas in the St. Paul’s 

e-news or your weekly Children’s 

Ministries email.   
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Youth Coordinator 

Leah Dail 

Leah.Dail@stpaulscary.org 

Fostering the love of 
Christ in the youth of 

St. Paul’s. 

The mission of the Youth Ministry is to develop a spiritually rich community of young people through fellowship, fun, 
education, service, and worship.  Our Core Development Values are the foundation of our ministry and define what 

is most important.  They are:   
 Fellowship    Education    Fun    Growth    Spiritual Development    Service    Inclusiveness    Respect 

Come join us for Youth Faith Formation!  There is a middle school class for 6th-8th graders and another for high 

schoolers, grades 9-12.  The formation hour is from 10:15-11:00 a.m. (between services).  Middle schoolers 

meet in the youth wing – and, no need to go by coffee hour, we will have snacks for you there.  High schoolers 

meet in Room 10 of the education building.  
Our curriculum is Episcopal Curriculum for Youth, from Virginia Theological Seminary.  The upcoming 

lessons are: :       

Youth Christian Formation 

Dec 4 Taking Risks: Choosing Life 

Dec 11 Taking Risks: Tempted by Sin 

Dec 18 Taking Risks: Trusting the Spirit 

Dec 25 NO SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Jan 1 NO SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Jan 8 Setting Priorities: Putting God before Idols 

Jan 15 Setting Priorities: A Time for Everything 

Jan 22 Setting Priorities: Where is Your Treasure? 

Jan 29 Substance Abuse: How Substances Affect You 

Episcopal Youth Community 
Every young person 

in grades 6-12 who 

attends St. Paul’s is 

welcome to be a part of 

the Episcopal Youth 

Community (EYC).  

Friends are always 

welcome to attend.  EYC 

gathers on Sunday nights 

for fellowship and fun 

activities from 5:00 - 7:00 

p.m. with a shared meal 

at 6:30 p.m.  We combine 

lots of zaniness – games, 

songs, lots of action – 

with worship and service.  

It’s organized chaos but it 

works!  

Advent in Narnia: Come join us for a look at C.S. Lewis’s world of Narnia in The Lion, the 

Witch, and the Wardrobe.  Our series is based on the book, Advent in Narnia: Reflections 

for the Season by the Rev. Heidi Haverkamp.  We will watch movie clips and discuss the 

advent themes of grace, love, and sacrifice that are found in the book (and movie).  

Reading the book is not required.  Bring your dinner and we’ll eat together and discuss 

how the snow, a glowing lamppost, the children, the waiting for the return of a savior, and 

the visit of Father Christmas in Narnia help us understand the season of Advent here a 

little better.  We will meet in the youth wing.   

Advent Series: Tuesdays,  

December 6, 13, & 20: 6 - 7 PM 

We will provide babysitting for children of the parish as a Youth Ministry 

fundraiser from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m. Youth come at 5:30 p.m. for set-up.  Then, after 

babysitting, the lock-in!  We’ll start off with bowling.  We’ll also play some games or 

watch a movie, and SLEEP – really!  Pickup will be 9:00 a.m. Saturday.   

December 2-3 – Babysitting and Lock-In 

mailto:youth@stpaulscary.org
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December 4: Regular EYC 5-7 PM  

January 8 – Epiphany 

Party & Winter 

Kickoff  5-7 PM  

December 11 – Regular EYC  

January 1: No EYC  

It’s our Annual Christmas Party!  Here’s what to do: 

 Bring an appetizer or finger food to share 

 Wear your most “memorable” (the tackier the better!)  Christmas 

sweater, shirt, sweatshirt, or “outfit” for our 5th Annual Crazy 

Christmas Sweater/Sweatshirt Competition 

 Bring a wrapped gift (worth no more than $10 – something fun, but not gross) for 

our Silly Gift Exchange 

Have your singing voice and good cheer – we will also be going out to carol.  Dress 

for the weather and bring a flashlight. 

December 18:  

Christmas Party & Caroling  

We will help set up for the youth Advent play, The Best Christmas Pageant 

Ever.  Come ready to help with sets, costumes, and lights – whatever.  

Plan to stay for the play at 7:00 p.m.  

We will be decorating sweaters or sweatshirts for our 5th annual Crazy 

Christmas Sweater / Sweatshirt contest at the party the next EYC (Dec 

18).  Bring a sweater, shirt, or sweatshirt to decorate or embellish (think 

festive and gaudy!).  Also bring some decorations to share – bells, 

Christmas-themed decorations, and fabric paint / pens, whatever – the 

flashier the better! 

December 25 – No EYC:  Celebrate the 

Birth of our Savior with your family 

Epiphany is observed on January 6, so we will 

celebrate it at EYC tonight.  We will learn more 

about this feast day through crafts, games, and 

skits.  Since the magi brought gifts to Jesus, 

please bring gifts of canned food / staples for 

Urban Ministries.  
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January 27-29 – Kanuga Snow Tubing Trip  

January 15: Regular EYC 5 - 7 PM 

We will visit St. Ambrose in Raleigh (http://www.stambroseraleigh.org/) to worship with 

them during their Jazz Mass.  Meet at Ct. Paul’s at 8:30 am to carpool.  We will need 

additional adult drivers.  

January 22 –  

  St. Ambrose Jazz Mass 9:15 AM  

We will go bowling again this year with the Pre-EYC folks from 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. at 

Buffalo Lanes in Cary.  Drop off and pick up at bowling lanes.  Cost is $12 for shoe rental 

and 2 games. No snacks or dinner at this EYC.  

January 22 – Bowling with Pre-EYC  

Please stay connected!  Send in your registration forms so we have your contact 
information.  Check your weekly emails.  Check the Youth webpage at 

www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/.  Keep up with us on social media: 

 

 
 

St Paul’s Cary EYC                               @youthstpaul                                    youthstpauls 

See details on the next page. 

January 29 – Souper Bowl Flyer & 

Bag Distribution  
We will prepare and deliver flyers in the neighborhood to advertise our Souper 

Bowl Food Drive scheduled for 2/5/17.  Wear comfortable shoes and warm clothes 

– we’ll be outside regardless of the weather.  

The theme is “Ubuntu” which loosely translates to “I 

am because you are.”  This Diocesan event is full of 

awesome activities and workshops – and the bishops 

are there.  There is a formal dinner, followed by a 

celebration Eucharist and dance with a DJ Saturday 

night.  Most participants dress up for Saturday 

evening’s festivities.  The cost is $100 and some 

scholarships are available.  Register online at http://

www.dionc.org/digital_faith/events/3169952.  This is 

an amazing event!   

Looking Ahead:  

Bishop’s Ball Feb 17-19  

http://www.stambroseraleigh.org/
http://www.stpaulscary.org/ministries/youth/
http://www.dionc.org/digital_faith/events/3169952
http://www.dionc.org/digital_faith/events/3169952
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Join us for a weekend of Fun & Fellowship at 

January 27-29, 2017 

Open to any middle school or high school student who is currently 

actively involved in Youth Ministry.  Each student should also be able to 

demonstrate appropriate behavior and conduct during the trip.  A Youth and 

Adult Covenant must be signed before the trip.   

Registrations and non-refundable $50.00 deposit must be made by 

Jan. 13, 2017 and full payment must be received by Jan. 20. 2017. 

Cost: $125.00 per person – includes Kanuga rental and meals, snow 

tubing, and gas.  Additional money will be needed for lunch on Sunday.  

Scholarships are available.   

Questions? Contact Leah at leah.dail@stpaulscary.org or 919-467-1477. 

Kanuga Information: www.kanuga.org 

Snow Tubing Information: www.moonshinemountain.com 

In Advent, as the days still grow 

shorter and thus the light less, the church 

prayerfully lights candles and lays claim 

to the greater light that breaks forth in 

Christ.  On Wednesday evenings at 6:30 

p.m. in the chapel, there will be a simple 

service of Evening Prayer.  The gospel 

readings appointed in the Book of 

Common Prayer gently guide us through 

reflection on Jesus as he confronts us as a 

restless and hopeful people seeking God 

and as those who wait for the birth in 

time that changes all time.  The readings 

from Isaiah promise hope and 

purification of our lives as a way of 

waiting upon God.   

There is so much tension in the air 

and in our hearts just now.  The holidays 

we love can also exhaust us as well.  This 

time of prayer is offered as a gentle time 

to be in faithful company and open 

before the great gift of God’s care.  

Please join us as you are able, or use this 

as a sweet discipline as we watch for 

Christ, reborn again in our lives. 

Wednesday Night Advent Prayer at 6:30 PM:  

A Season of Moving Toward Greater Light  

mailto:leah.dail@stpaulscary.org?subject=Snow%20Tubing%20Trip
http://www.kanuga.org
http://www.moonshinemountain.com
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Advent is a season of 
preparation in the Christian 
calendar, yet it happens to 
coincide with hectic holiday 

calendars and family plans.  For 
some, Advent is full of wonder 

and Christmas cheer.  For others, 
the joy of the season is 

overshadowed by strained 
relationships and loss.  Wherever 

you find yourself, join us on 
Wednesday evenings as we spend 

time praying and reflecting 
through the Advent season:  how 

does prayer impact our daily 
lives?  What does it mean to 
welcome God’s hope into our 

lives?   

ON SUNDAY MORNINGS, SCRIPTURE AND 

FORMATION CLASSES CONTINUE WITH A FOCUS 

ON “THE COMING OF GOD IN CHRIST.”  At 

the heart of Advent is a longing for God 

to come into our hearts, our minds, and in 

our time.  It can be a personal longing as 

well as a larger cultural longing.  It has 

also been a historic longing satisfied in 

the birth of Jesus, the Christ—not just the 

infant of Bethlehem, but the full person, 

the Son of God.  Perhaps the greatest 

expression of this longing is the hymn, 

“O Come, O Come, Emmanuel.”  On 

Sunday mornings in Advent, we will use 

this hymn and its roots in the “O 

Antiphons” as a way to study the 

theology of Jesus – what theologians call 

Christology.  This involves a deeper 

understanding than the historical Jesus, 

for what we proclaim in our faith entails 

not just history, but God’s presence 

breaking through to us now.  We will 

seek ways of understanding the meaning 

of Jesus through the lens of prophetic 

hope.   

See the Wednesday evening and 

Sunday morning schedules below. 
———————————————————————————————————————— 

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 

Youth Wing, 7:00 – 8:00 p.m.  

Dec. 7 and Dec. 14:  “Prayer and 

Expectation,” led by the Rev. Javier 

Almendárez Bautista.   

———————————————————————————————————————— 

SUNDAY MORNINGS   

Chapel, 10:15 – 11:00 a.m.  

Dec. 4:  “Root of Jesse / Key of David”, 

led by the Reverend Javier 

Almendárez Bautista. 

Dec. 11:  “Rising Dawn / King of 

Gentiles / Emmanuel”, led by the 

Rev. George Adamik. 
 

The Prophetic Voices Of Scripture” – 

January, 2017  

In the new year, join us on Sunday 

mornings as we study the Old Testament 

prophets and their witness.  How do we 

make sense of their message and what 

do they have to teach us about our daily 

life and work?  Stay tuned for more 

details about adult formation offerings on 

the church website and weekly bulletin 

announcements.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

WEDNESDAY EVENING ADULT FORMATION 

Youth Wing, 7:00 – 8:00 p.m.  

Nov. 2, 9, and 16: A three-week 

formation series entitled Destined for 

God:  Pathways of Moral Choice and 

led by the Rev. J. Carr Holland III.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

———————————————————————————————————————— 

ONGOING PROGRAMS 

THE DAILY OFFICE.  A series of prayers 

for daily devotions in the morning and 

evening.  Recordings are made by St. 

Paul’s readers and are available in MP3 

format at www.stpaulscary.org.  

Readings by St. Paul’s readers are also 

broadcast on the Church Broadcasting 

Entity Radio (THE-CBE.org).   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

JULIAN GATHERING.  Meetings are 

held on the second and fourth 

Wednesdays of each month at 9:15 a.m. 

for contemplative prayer and the study of 

Julian of Norwich.  Julian was a 14th 

century mystic and author of The 

Revelations of Divine Love, often 

acknowledged as one of the world’s 

great spiritual classics.  For more 

information, contact Lanny Wase, 

lannywase@mac.com, 919-466-9050.   

(Continued on page 13) 

Adult Formation:  Preparing The Way In 

Advent – December 

http://www.StPaulsCary.org
file:///L:/St%20Pauls/NewsletterRelated/Newsletters/2016/06%20Sep/THE-CBE.org
mailto:lannywase@mac.com?subject=Julian%20Gathering
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———————————————————————————————————————— 

PEOPLE OF ALL COLORS AND 

CULTURES TOGETHER (PACCT).  

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of 

each month at 7:00 p.m. in the youth wing 

to discuss race relations and diversity in 

our community and America.  For more 

information text Andrea at 919-348-9599.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

THE WOMEN’S STUDY GROUP.  A 

group for women who are interested in 

reading and discussing literature.  The 

group alternates reading fiction and non-

fiction each month.  Many, but not all, of 

the selections have spiritual /religious 

themes.  Meetings are monthly on the 

second Tuesday from 12:00 noon to 1:30 

p.m. in the bride’s room.  Child care is 

available on request.  For more 

information, contact Leah Dail, 

LeahDail@gmail.com.   
———————————————————————————————————————— 

 

Submitted by Beth Barnes 
and St. Paul’s Adult Education Committee  

(Continued from page 12) 

Adult Formation (continued) 

Outreach 

Heifer International is a non-profit 

organization that sends livestock and 

training to poor families around the 

world, providing them with a sustainable 

source of food and income. Each family 

that receives an animal then “passes on 

the gift” by giving the first female 

offspring to another family and sharing 

the training they received. Agricultural 

products from the animals such as milk 

and eggs can also be sold or traded to 

provide income that in turn helps 

communities create agricultural 

cooperatives, build schools, and fund 

small businesses. Heifer International is 

currently working in over thirty countries 

around the world to help struggling 

families achieve self-reliance. 

St. Paul’s parishioners and visitors 

have the opportunity to donate to Heifer 

International every Sunday morning 

during worship services. Donations of 

cash or check (with “Heifer 

International” in the memo line) are 

placed in a small Heifer Ark during the 

Offertory to celebrate special times, 

places, and people in our lives.  

During the Christmas season, Heifer 

donations can be made as alternate gifts 

for family members and friends. 

Donations can be made during worship 

services or mailed to the church office. 

Heifer Gift Cards will be available in the 

church narthex between Thanksgiving 

and Christmas, and parishioners can 

send a Heifer greeting card to their loved 

ones describing the gift that has been 

given in their honor. 

St. Paul’s annual goal is to donate 

$5000, which will buy a Heifer Gift Ark of 

pairs of animals including water buffalo, 

cows, pigs, sheep, goats, chickens and 

more. Heifer sends the animals wherever 

they are needed to fight hunger and 

poverty. Thank you for reaching out to 

help others in need this Christmas. 

Alison Arnold, 

alisonearnold@gmail.com or 919-605-

0761 ! 

Submitted by Alison Arnold 

Heifer at Christmas 

mailto:LeahDail@gmail.com?subject=WSG
mailto:alisonearnold@gmail.com?subject=Heifer%20Project
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St. Paul’s response to the Diocesan 

request for help for the Episcopal 

Farmworker Ministry after Hurricane 

Matthew was overwhelming.  Eight van 

loads of food and clothing were sent to 

Diocesan House for transport to the 

Episcopal Farmworker Ministry and the 

flood ravaged community it serves.   

More than $1200.00 in 

monetary donations were 

gratefully received as well.   

Currently, conditions in 

Newton Grove have stabilized 

and the food / clothing drive 

has been suspended.  If you 

would like to volunteer to help with 

rebuilding some of the housing that was 

destroyed by flooding, please contact 

Reid Joyner of the Diocese who is 

coordinating these efforts at 

Reidjoyner@gmail.com.   Monetary 

donations continue to be welcome.  If you 

would like to contribute, please make a 

check out to St. Paul’s putting 

EFwM in the memo line.   Thank 

you for your extraordinary 

response to helping our 

farmworker brothers in Christ.   

Submitted by Gale Herrman 

The Episcopal Farmworker Ministry 

Gives Thanks 

St. Nicholas is coming Dec. 4th!   

Bring your gifts and present them to 

St. Nicholas that Sunday!  If you are 

unable to attend services on this day, 

please deliver your gifts to the office 

BEFORE then so they will reach these 

wonderful children on time.  Presents 

received after noon on December 4th will 

not get to the child this year (but they will 

be saved and will be used for a child 

next year).  

Thank you for you generosity and 

kindness.  It is appreciated by people 

from all across North Carolina.  Amazing! 

Submitted by Mary Marsha Cupitt 

St. Nicholas is coming to St. Paul’s! 

St. Paul’s has half of a shelf in the 

Dorcas Ministry Food Pantry.  That half 

shelf is our commitment to provide half of 

the toilet paper needed for the Food 

Pantry to give one roll per family 

member per month to the families 

identified through the Crisis Ministry as 

qualified to get provisions at the Food 

Pantry which helps about 400 families 

each month.  As ministry leader, I must 

confess I opted for toilet paper for four 

reasons – it was light weight and easy to 

transport; it met a basic need; it didn’t 

compete with other St. Paul’s ministries; 

and parishioners could donate any 

quantity.   

I’m old enough to remember the 

outhouse with the Sears catalog but I 

wouldn’t want anyone to have to do that 

today, and I don’t think they print them 

anymore.  So when you’re out shopping, 

you can find it at any store and any 

amount would be appreciated.   

Look for bins marked for this in front 

of the church entrance on Dec. 4 and in 

the parish hall in front of the church on 

Jan 8.   Thank you in advance for your 

support of these families.   

If you are interested in becoming a 

volunteer or learning more about Dorcas 

Ministry, contact me at 

nfierke@bellsouth.net or call me at 919-

467-8807. .   

Submitted by Nancy Fierke 
Dorcas Ministry Leader 

Dorcas Ministry Update 

mailto:Reidjoyner@gmail.com?subject=EFwM%20help
mailto:nfierke@bellsouth.net?subject=Volunteering%20at%20Dorcas%20Shop
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Because Christmas is on a Sunday 

this year, the Greening of the Church will 

be held on Thursday, December 22 from 

6 PM until 8 PM.  While the Altar Guild is 

responsible for preparing the church for 

our Christmas services, we always 

welcome the help of members of the 

congregation.  Come and help us 

decorate the altar and windows, hang the 

roping and, for the children, put out the 

crèche.  We have a large space to 

decorate so the more the merrier!  Light 

refreshments will be provided by the 

Fellowship Events Team.  We also need 

fresh greenery to fill the various areas 

around the church - boxwood, cedar, 

Magnolia leaves, holly, etc.  Please bring 

some when you come to “green the 

church” or you may drop off greens on 

the walkway to the right of the church 

doors during the day of the 22nd.  

However, we hope you can bring them 

when you come to help decorate!  In 

general, the greening takes a couple 

hours and Altar Guild members will be in 

place to offer guidance and instructions.  

This is a fun event so we hope you will 

come and join us!  

Submitted by Anne Babb 

Thank You 

from the 

Episcopal 

Campus 

Ministry 

Greening of the Church 

To the St. Paul’s Community, 

The staff and students of Episcopal 
Campus Ministry (ECM) in Raleigh would like to 
extend sincere thanks for your tremendous 
support of our organization this fall. Each 
Sunday, we gather together to celebrate 
Eucharist and share a meal, a tradition that is 
held dear by all members of our community and 
would not be possible without the generous 
provision of delicious, home-cooked food from 
members of your congregation.  We are similarly 
grateful for in-kind and financial contributions to 
programs like our weekly “InFormation” (which 
includes dinner and theological conversation 
each Wednesday), and for ongoing support 
through your church members’ advisory board 
participation.   

Raleigh ECM, a ministry of the Diocese of 
North Carolina, welcomes all college students in 
the Raleigh area. We invite them to come as 
they are to connect their spirits without 
disconnecting their minds…to share love, mercy, 
and justice with one another and with people of 
the planet.  Thank you for helping to make our 
ministry – and our community – possible!   

Sincerely, 
The Students and Staff of Raleigh ECM 

Liturgy 
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The Altar Flower Chart for 2017 will 

be placed in the narthex in early 

December.  If you would like to give 

flowers that will decorate the altar for a 

Sunday service, please sign up for the 

Sunday of your choice.  Flowers are 

usually given in memory of or / and in 

thanksgiving for loved ones or to 

commemorate special occasions in our 

lives.  The Altar Guild requests a 

donation of $45.00.  Checks may be 

made payable to St. Paul’s with Altar 

Guild flowers noted on the memo line.  

You must sign up on the flower chart at 

least 3 weeks in advance to order for 

your name to appear in the appropriate 

Sunday bulletin.   

Submitted by Anne Babb 

Altar Flower Memorials 

This year the eight ensembles of St. 

Paul’s Music Ministries are spread over 

all three Christmas Eve Services as 

follows:    

4:00 p.m. – Epiphany Choir, Advent 

Choir, and Advent Bells   

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 Choir, Canterbury 

Choir, and Canterbury Bells  

(Prelude music starts at 6:45 p.m.)   

10:30 p.m. – St. Paul’s Choir and Bells of 

St. Paul’s 

(Prelude music starts at 10:15 p.m.)  

Christmas Eve Music at St. Paul’s  

The St. Paul’s Choir will sing a 

service of Advent Lessons and Carols, 

with a prelude played by the Bells of St. 

Paul’s.  This traditional Anglican service 

of music and scripture readings is sure to 

deepen your Advent reflections even as 

the music and readings begin to glimpse 

the coming of Christmas.  The St. Paul’s 

Choir has been working on this music 

since September and have some really 

lovely gems from the repertoire to share.  

Music by John Rutter, Boris Ord, George 

Frideric Handel, Bob Chilcott, Carson 

Cooman, and others will be performed.  

Please bring friends, family, and 

neighbors.  All are welcome!  

Advent Lessons and Carols on 

December 18 at 4:00 PM  

Choirs Take Note of January 1  
There will be one service with music 

on Sunday, January 1, at 10:00 a.m.  This 

will be a Christmas Lessons and Carols 

with Eucharist.  All of the music will be 

congregational carols led by members of 

St. Paul’s Choir, 9:00 Choir, and the 

Canterbury Choir.  If you have been 

thinking about joining any of these 

choirs, this would be a good morning to 

join us!  We will meet at 9:15 a.m. in the 

Choir Room.  
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There is much joy and fellowship in 

making music for worship services in a 

group that is greater than the sum of its 

parts.  All ensembles are under the 

direction of Rusty McKinney, except for 

the Epiphany Choir, which is led by 

Andrea Dreier.   

Rehearsals resume in January for all 

ensembles.  St. Paul’s Choir begins on 

Wednesday, January 4, and the rest of 

the ensembles begin on Tuesday, 

January 10 and Wednesday January 11. 

(See weekly rehearsal times for 

ensembles in the adjacent table.)  We 

are particularly pleased to have recently 

welcomed several new members both in 

the 9:00 and St. Paul’s Choirs.  We still 

have plenty of room to grow and plenty 

of comfortable chairs for rehearsals!   

January is a good time to join 

ensembles as new cycles of repertoire 

begin.  Our sights begin to fix on Lent 

and Easter 2017.  

Music Ministries Weekly Rehearsal Schedule 
Tuesday   

6:00 - 7:00 p.m. Bells of St. Paul’s (Adult) Church 

7:00 - 8:00 p.m. Canterbury Bells (Youth Gr. 6-12) Church 

8:00 - 9:00 p.m. Canterbury Choir (Youth Gr. 6-12) Choir Room / Church 

Wednesday   

6:00 - 6:45 p.m. Epiphany Choir (Children Gr. K- 2) Church 

6:00 - 6:45 p.m. Advent Choir (Children Gr. 3-5) Choir Room 

6:45 - 7:15 p.m. Advent Bells (Children Gr. 3-5) Church 

7:30 - 9:30 p.m. St. Paul’s Choir (Adult) Choir Room / Church 

Sunday   

8:15 a.m. 9:00 Choir (Adult, Teen) Choir Room 

10:30 a.m. St. Paul’s Choir (Adult) Choir Room 

Contact Rusty McKinney, Minister of Music, at rusty.mckinney@stpaulscary.org or at 919-
467-6241 if you are interested in learning more or to join an ensemble. 

Find Your Place in Music Ministries in 

January  

Stewardship 

Thank You 

 for your 
Pledge 

MISSION STATEMENT 

Acknowledging that all of St. Paul’s gifts 
come from God, the mission of St. Paul’s 

Church is to know Christ and to make Christ 
known. 

If  you have not yet pledged, please help us plan for 2017 by 
turning in a pledge for any amount. 

mailto:rusty.mckinney@stpaulscary.org
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